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We walk as travelers on a path that many have 

walked before. The season of Lent calls us to join 

in the ancient practices of faith that have sustained 

and strengthened us, calling us always to return 

home to God. 
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Lent begins 

February 10  

Join us that evening 

for Ash Wednesday 

Worship at 7 p.m.  

 

Daily devotionals for 

the Lenten season 

are available in the 

Gathering Space. 
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A Note from Our Pastor 

Dear friends:  

 

Last Saturday, nearly 40 of us gathered for our Congregational Visioning Event 

(thereõs a picture on page 3 and lots more photos on our Facebook page). It was a 

great day, filled with good energy, important conversation, and plenty of holy 

moments. What emerged for me was a beautiful vision of who we are and who we are becoming.   

 

Who we are... 

 

We started off by listing words that describe our church: loving, accepting, welcoming, prophetic, 

respectful, thoughtful, unconditional, compassionate, intentional, just to name a few. That sounds like a 

church I'd like to go to. How about you?   

 

Some participants at the retreat have been part of the church for 40 or more years. Others have been 

around for only a year or two, or less. As we talked about our church, I noticed how wisdom from both 

ends of the spectrum, and everywhere in between, was shared. New folks respected the tradition and 

history, and long-timers appreciated the ideas brought by newcomers. 

 

We also named ways that our church has changed over the years, and I was struck by how willing our 

congregation is to try something new. That's one of the things I appreciate most about this church: we are 

committed to being the kind of church we are called to be  now,  not the kind of church we were a year 

ago or a generation ago. 

 

Who we are becoming... 

 

In the course of our conversations, four themes kept emerging, and it soon became clear that as a 

congregation, we are called to:  

 

¶ engage with our community ñboth in hands-on service with our mission partners, but also 

connecting with people and spreading the word about First Christian.  

¶ embrace diversityñto recognize and appreciate the differences among us, and to make room for all. 

¶ nurture our spiritual livesñfaith formation isn't just for kids; all of us are called to grow, learn, and 

connect. 

¶ worshipñin such a way that our worship reflects and supports the rest of our congregational life. 

 

We noted that none of these four areas stands alone; all are intertwined. And all are grounded by our 

ability to adapt and change, and by the love we have for one another and for God.  

 

What's next?  

 

A few questions are on my mind as I think about all this. Regarding our Sunday morning worship: does 

our service reflect the diversity of people who sit in our pews? Are we providing ways for people of 

various ages, stages, and needs to enter into the presence of God? Regarding our leadership structures: 

are we making it possible for new people to step into leadership? Are there ways in which our structures 

get in the way of our vision? Continued on page 3 
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W ORDS OF THANKS  

From all the Murrays, Ellers, Watsons, Bedells, and Orsers 

A simple thank you cannot begin to express our appreciation for the outpouring of love and support 

that came and continues to come to us on the death of our Mother, Gram, Gõmommie, or Gigi. Food 

was brought to our home, cards were sent, gifts were given, and hugs were especially lavished on all of 

us. Lib Murray was born in 1917, the same year FCC was started, and she so wanted to see the church 

have its 100th birthday. This church was her life. She was devoted to the congregation and worked 

hard to make it a loving and caring place to call homeé she succeeded. Thank you, so much for every-

thing. 

 

From Greensboro Urban Ministry 

Greensboro Urban Ministry greatly appreciates your support for the men, women and families who 

come to us for help in times of crisis. Your gift allows us to provide needed assistance to help them get 

back on their feet. People who face short-term financial emergencies turn to us for help so they don't 

lose their housing. Those who have lost housing can find shelter. Hungry individuals and families can 

receive food assistance and eat lunch in our Potter's House Community Kitchen. We are here to help, 

and your generous support allows us to continue to try to reach as many people as possible. 

 

From One Step Further, Inc. Food Pantry 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank   the congregation of First Christian for your generous 

donations made to One Step Further's Community Support & Nutrition Program (CSNP).  Through the 

transition in July, you have remained vigilant in your giving and commitment to our programs.  During 

2015, the members of First Christian donated 3,965.6 pounds of canned goods and 873.3 pounds of 

produce, for a total of 4,838.9 pounds. We are beyond grateful for the members and what they contin-

ue to do. It is only with wonderful partners, like you, that we are able to continue our service to the resi-

dents of Guilford County. The CSNP continues to expand to meet the needs of so many that benefit 

from nutritious grocery assistance and educational services in our community. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

Congratulations to Bill Phillips on the birth of his grandson Miles Leo Dean. Billõs daughter, Jenny Phil-

lips delivered the baby boy on Monday, January 17. Miles Leo weighed 4 lbs. 11 oz. 

 

JUST  W ONDERING ...QUESTIONS & ANSWERS BY RETIRED DISCIPLES MINISTER REV. JT MOORE 

Why is the birth of Jesus celebrated in December since we have no exact date?  

The story goes that this date (the darkest time of the year) was chosen by the early Christians in the 4th 

century. It was chosen in an attempt to counter the feast of the òsun-godó that went along with a solstice 

festival in Rome. These rituals were designed to òcoaxó the sun to return to shine. Christians chose this 

time deliberately to recognize and proclaim that Christ was born in the ôdarkõ and that he is the true 

light of the world.  They wanted to celebrate the true light coming into the world, not the light   coming 

back in the sky. Then, it was traditional to celebrate birthdays of important people, even after they died, 

and it wasn't always on the actual day, but on a day assigned for the remembrance. Thus, December 25 

was chosen, and called òChrist's Mass,ó later known as Christmas. 



 

News, Events, and Church Notes 

W ELCOME  TO  FCC! 
Two new faces have joined our FCC staff. Please welcome them! Pam Reece is our new bookkeeper. 

Sheõll be taking on some of the record-keeping tasks now being done by our volunteer financial secretaries 

and treasurers. Pam has many years experience as an accountant, and also does bookkeeping for First 

Friends Meetinghouse. You can reach Pam at bookkeeper@fccgreensboro.org 
 

Amanda Kerr is coming aboard as our youth program coordinator for this spring. Sheõll be helping our 

volunteer group leaders stay organized for our growing Sunday night youth program. Amanda has 

experience working with children and youth and is now a student at Wake Forest School of Divinity. 

Amanda can be reached at amanda@fccgreensboro.org 

 

FROM THE  BOARD  (Full minutes for board meetings are kept on file in the church office.)  
The church board met on Saturday, January 30 and conducted the following business:  

- Welcomed new board members and reviewed the role of the board.  

- Received a year-end report from the treasurer.  

- Approved spending $8500 from undesignated memorial funds for a new playground, as requested by the 

Property Team.  

- Approved hiring Amanda Kerr as Youth Program Coordinator and Pam Reece as Bookkeeper, as 

requested by the Personnel Committee.  

  

FROM THE  PROPERTY  TEAM  SUBMITTED BY CLIFF GREAVES 

We have been replacing indoor light bulbs with LEDs when the fixture is compatible and the cost is 

reasonable. Using LED bulbs in the 4õ and 8õ fluorescent tube fixtures is not yet cost-effective. We are 

attempting to use LED lighting outside as well. The parking lot light fixtures are past their life expectancy. To 

continue to repair them is no longer cost effective.  To repair one of them costs almost $400. We are in the 

process of exploring replacement of the  mercury vapor lamps in the parking lot with LED fixtures, which 

would consume 90% less electricity while offering years of trouble-free service. Depending on the light 

fixture and installation cost and whether we can  take advantage of Duke Powerõs rebate program for 

energy efficient fixture replacement, the reduced utility bill associated with their operation would be 

extremely attractive. Further, having them all on all night, as the GSO police department recommends, 

would be a significant contribution to the  building and bus security. In December we had to rebuild and 

replace several failed interior emergency lights, as well as a failed mercury vapor exterior light adjacent to 

the playground at $574. The basement stairwell (east end of the building) ceiling light fixture globe had 

fallen to the floor and broken.  This apparently happened during the night.  While we   have laughingly said 

that the church has ògremlinsó who are rather òmischievousó as stuff breaks for no apparent reason, this 

event does give one pause. In any case, we replaced that light fixture, along with another defective ceiling 

fixture in the 3
rd

 floor stairwell  with a new LED fixture.  The cost was $80. During the lengthy rainy season 

fraught with thunderstorms, we sustained a significant failure in boiler control and other electrical 

components. Our best guess is that there must have been a significant power surge that òfriedó the 

controls. We have a power recorder on the system now to see if we can find what else, if anything, may be 

causing issues. Fortunately, the owner of the boiler manufacturer is a good friend.  He supplied all the parts 

for the boiler repair at no charge, and I was able to make the repairs myself, saving the church more than 

$300. We did need to have a controls technician replace a pump relay which failed coincidentally to the 

boiler controls.  We have not yet received his invoice, but estimate it will be less than $250. 
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A Note from Our Pastor, Continued from page 2 

And finally, now what? What are our next steps as we live more deeply into this vision of a 

congregation that engages our community, embraces diversity, nurtures our spiritual lives, and 

worships together with intentionality?   

 

I'd love to hear from you. Where do you see us already living out this vision? What could we do better 

or differently? Is there anything we're doing now that doesn't really line up with this vision, and maybe 

it's time to leave it behind?  

 

Thanks to all of you who participated last weekend, and to all of you, for becoming the church you are 

called to be. 

 

Lee 

First Christian Church is a place where thoughtful people think . It is also a 

place where thoughtful people do. We take seriously Jesusõ commandment to 

love our neighbors. It is our mission to know and love God, to nurture each 

other, and to reach out and welcome all people in the name of Jesus Christ.  

 

RECENT  ATTENDANCE  
January 10: 118  January 17: 90  January 24: online worship      January 31: 133 

 

About Us 

 Page 3 

PRAYER CONCERNS  
Please contact the church office if you would like a name added to or removed from the prayer list. 

Angie Wethington  

Peggy Nance 

Letha Gant 

Joe & Ann Fry  

Janet White  

Jane Knibb 

Jade Fletcher 

Don Bowman  

Rhe Markham 

Leroy Bymaster 

Bill Roberts 

Marie Reaves Grant 

Emerson Roberts 

Gary Yeager 

Louis Lindsay 

Betty Wilson 

Lib Tilley  

Burt Bennett 

Bobbie Poston 

Chuck Jones 

JoAnn Alley  

Kenny Honeycutt 

Rebecca Greaves 

Chris Johnson 

Bonnie Stanley 

Bob & Betsy Bowman 

Anthenette Davis 

Jim Saveriano 

Martha Cargo 

Kay Phelps 

Roger Stanley 

Plan to give to the Week of Compassion special offering Feb. 21-28 

mailto:bookkeeper@fccgreensboro.org
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